
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

From: Peter Frampton 
To: Planning and Housing 
Cc: Frances Nunziata; Amina Yassin Omar 
Subject: [External Sender] Re: Item PH 13.8 - Launching the Rental Housing Supply Program 
Date: June 6, 2024 3:00:18 PM 
Attachments: LEF letter of support to PH13.8.pdf 

Dear Ms Nancy Marten, 
Please accept this email and letter in support of item PH 13.8 and include it in distribution to 
the committee members. 

With thanks, 
Peter Frampton 

Toronto Planning and Housing Committee 
Item PH 13.8 - Launching the Rental Housing Supply Program 

Dear Committee Members: 

The proposal before you from The Executive Director of the Housing Secretariat is bold, 
forward thinking, and absolutely necessary.  I am confident of, and encourage your support of 
it. 

Amidst our housing crisis, there are significant real-estate holdings by Non-Profit groups 
(beyond those with a history of housing) that can be leveraged.  This program makes their 
redevelopment a possibility, opening doors not yet imagined. 

The Learning Enrichment Foundation is a case in point.  LEF has assembled three adjacent 
pieces of property on Weston Road to construct affordable housing and community space. 
The Mount Dennis Quilt is an unprecedented opportunity for our local community.  With the 
development of Mount Dennis station, into a significant transportation hub with the LRT, 
UPExpress and GO Rail, over 8 new condominium developments are in planning that would 
bring over 30,000 new residents to the neighbourhood. The Quilt represents the only 
affordable housing project and community space planned in the neighborhood.  Our unique 
community-based model has drawn attention and excitement from all levels of government. 

To assemble these properties LEF took a risk and used our reserves as the sales were time 
pressed. The properties have since been rezoned for 175 new affordable housing units and 
30,000 square feet of community space. The Quilt project is awaiting approval of 
preconstruction funding to build the site plan. 

This program can make the Quilt a reality: The only affordable housing project in the area, the 
only community space being built in the area.  This program can unlock similar possibilities 
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June 6th, 2024 
 
Toronto Planning and Housing Committee 
Item PH 13.8 - Launching the Rental Housing Supply Program 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
The proposal before you from The Executive Director of the Housing 
Secretariat is bold, forward thinking, and absolutely necessary.  I am 
confident of, and encourage your support of it. 
 
Amidst our housing crisis, there are significant real-estate holdings by Non-
Profit groups (beyond those with a history of housing) that can be 
leveraged.  This program makes their redevelopment a possibility, opening 
doors not yet imagined. 
 
The Learning Enrichment Foundation is a case in point.  LEF has 
assembled three adjacent pieces of property on Weston Road to construct 
affordable housing and community space. The Mount Dennis Quilt is an 
unprecedented opportunity for our local community.  With the development 
of Mount Dennis station, into a significant transportation hub with the 
LRT, UPExpress and GO Rail, over 8 new condominium developments are 
in planning that would bring over 30,000 new residents to the 
neighbourhood. The Quilt represents the only affordable housing project 
and community space planned in the neighborhood.  Our unique 
community-based model has drawn attention and excitement from all levels 
of government.  
 
To assemble these properties LEF took a risk and used our reserves as the 
sales were time pressed. The properties have since been rezoned for 175 
new affordable housing units and 30,000 square feet of community space. 
The Quilt project is awaiting approval of preconstruction funding to build 
the site plan.  
 
This program can make the Quilt a reality: The only affordable housing 
project in the area, the only community space being built in the area.  This 
program can unlock similar possibilities across the city. 
 
We must also add, that without the support of your local Councillor 
programs like these can be ineffectual.  Councilor Frances Nunziata is a 
tireless champion of the community and the Quilt. She deeply understands 
the critical importance of this project and the need for community gathering 
and program space. 
 
Sincerely, 


 
Peter Frampton  
Executive Director 
The Learning Enrichment Foundation 
Cc Councilor Nunziatta 
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across the city. 

We must also add, that without the support of your local Councillor programs like these can 
be ineffectual.  Councilor Frances Nunziata is a tireless champion of the community and the 
Quilt. She deeply understands the critical importance of this project and the need for 
community gathering and program space. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Frampton 
Executive Director 
The Learning Enrichment Foundation 
116 Industry St. 
Toronto, Ontario, M6M 4L8 
P: 416-760-2560 
E: pframpton@lefca.org 
W: www.lefca.org 
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Toronto Planning and Housing Committee 
Item PH 13.8 - Launching the Rental Housing Supply Program 

Dear Committee Members: 

The proposal before you from The Executive Director of the Housing 
Secretariat is bold, forward thinking, and absolutely necessary. I am 
confident of, and encourage your support of it. 

Amidst our housing crisis, there are significant real-estate holdings by Non-
Profit groups (beyond those with a history of housing) that can be 
leveraged. This program makes their redevelopment a possibility, opening 
doors not yet imagined. 

The Learning Enrichment Foundation is a case in point. LEF has 
assembled three adjacent pieces of property on Weston Road to construct 
affordable housing and community space. The Mount Dennis Quilt is an 
unprecedented opportunity for our local community. With the development 
of Mount Dennis station, into a significant transportation hub with the 
LRT, UPExpress and GO Rail, over 8 new condominium developments are 
in planning that would bring over 30,000 new residents to the 
neighbourhood. The Quilt represents the only affordable housing project 
and community space planned in the neighborhood. Our unique 
community-based model has drawn attention and excitement from all levels 
of government. 

To assemble these properties LEF took a risk and used our reserves as the 
sales were time pressed. The properties have since been rezoned for 175 
new affordable housing units and 30,000 square feet of community space. 
The Quilt project is awaiting approval of preconstruction funding to build 
the site plan. 

This program can make the Quilt a reality: The only affordable housing 
project in the area, the only community space being built in the area. This 
program can unlock similar possibilities across the city. 

We must also add, that without the support of your local Councillor 
programs like these can be ineffectual. Councilor Frances Nunziata is a 
tireless champion of the community and the Quilt. She deeply understands 
the critical importance of this project and the need for community gathering 
and program space. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Frampton 
Executive Director 
The Learning Enrichment Foundation 
Cc Councilor Nunziatta 
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